HARREN, Elizabeth Alice "Betty" - (Life member of Grafton Legion) - Peacefully at Northumberland Hills Hospital on Friday October 28th, 2011 in her 87th year. Beloved wife of the late Otto Harren. Loving mother of Tom Harren, Helen McCracken (Bob), Brenda Tackaberry, Merle Carmichael (Bob), Linda Gabovic (Vic), Jim Harren, Jane Harren Colbary (Dale), Jean O'Connell (Dave) and Tim Harren (Pam). Dear grandmother of 15 grandchildren and 10 great grandchildren. Daughter of the late Clifford & Myrtle Hoskin and sister of the late William Hoskin. Friends are invited to call at the MacCOUBREY FUNERAL HOME, 30 King St., E., Cobourg on Tuesday from 2-4 and 7-9 pm. A funeral service will be held on Wednesday November 2nd, 2011 at 11 am at the MacCoubrey Funeral Home. Interment in Baltimore United Church Cemetery. If desired donations may be made to the Northumberland Hills Hospital, Grafton Legion or charity of your choice. Members of the Grafton Legion will have a Legion walk through to pay their respects on Tuesday evening at 6:45 pm. Condolences received at www.MacCoubrey.com.

Of eaths

McINTOSH, Lillian Pearl (nee Hoskin) -(1926-2011) - Passed away peacefully at the Northumberland Hills Hospital on Sunday, October 30, 2011 at the age of 85. 1 She was the first and only love of the late Graydon McIntosh. Their love story began as a high school romance that lasted 9 years and grew to 56 years of wedded bliss. ~ She was so loved and cherished by her 3 children, Brian, Roger (Nancy) and Linda Powers (Dave). Nana will also be remembered and sadly missed by her grandchildren, Graydon McIntosh Jr., Reed and Taylyn Powers. Lillian was a dear sister to Wilma McCullough (the late Winston), Marion Fahner (Don) and the late Ruby Macklin (Gordon), Lyle Hoskin and Clare Hoskin and special sister-in-law to Paul McIntosh (Marilyn) and Betty Hoskin. She will also be dearly missed by her many nieces and nephews and Peg Fraser (the late Jack) and their families. Lillian enjoyed a wonderful life in Cold Springs filled with the joys of family, friends, business and community and later at Cobourg Retirement Residence. Friends will be received at the MacCOUBREY FUNERAL HOME, 30 King St. E., Cobourg, on Thursday, November 3, 2011 from 2-4 and 7-9 pm. A celebration of Lillian's life will be held at St. Paul's United: Church, Cold Springs on Friday, November 4, 2011 at 2 pm. Those wishing may make donations to St. Paul's United Church or the O Northumberland Hills Hospital Foundation. Condolences received at

www.MacCoubrey.com

NORTH CHEERLAND TORAY

NO0.3/1

WARKWORTH TRADITION: Annual contest returns

It's Perfect Pie time Nov. 5

CECILIA NASMITH

Northumberland Today

WARKWORTH - November always brings thoughts of the · Perfect Pie in Warkworth, and this year marks the 32nd annual Perfect Pie Contest.

Sponsored by Warkworth Chapter No. 279 Order of the Eastern Star, the Nov. 5 contest is open to everyone — though contestants may enter only one pie per category.

All pies must have a pastry crust (crumb tops are not allowed), and prizes will be awarded to the winners in each category:

- Fruit
- Apple
- Pumpkin
- Filled
- Savoury Meringue-topped
- Maple syrup
- Pecan
- · Men's open

 Junior apple (for bakers) aged 12 and under)

 Youth (any kind, baked by young people aged 13 to 18)

· Seniors (any kind, baked by those aged 65 and over)

Please note that chocolate pies will be included in the filled category, while those with meringue tops go in the meringue-topped category.

A new category this year is the best local-ingredients pie, and those ingredients can be anything from bacon, cheese or beef to fruit or maple syrup. The winner in this category gets the My Pie 1 trophy, awarded in memory of Norma

McCleary. There is also a category for Warkworth Chapter members (any kind).

As well, the winning pie in each category is eligible for the final over-all Perfect Pie award.

There is no entry fee — just

whip up your best shot and take it to the Warkworth Town Hall Centre for the Arts. Registration takes place from 9 to 10:30 a.m. Judging begins at 10:30 a.m., based on such criteria as general appearance, crust and filling.

Then, a 1:30 p.m., doors open to the public. For a nominal admission fee, you can enjoy a piece of your favourite pie and a beverage as you listen to live musical entertainment, presentation of awards and the thrill of a live pie auction,

All proceeds of the day will support the chapter's benevolent projects, including he Worthy. Matron's project of the year - the Crohns and Colitis Foundation.

For more information, call 905-352-2377 or 705-924-2066. cnasmith@northumberlandtoday.com'

twitter.com/NT_cnasmith

NORTHUMBERLAND TODAY

ALNWICK/HALDIMAND TOWNSHIP

Parade committee preparing to welcome Santa

o Ho Ho! Guess what's just around the corner? That's right, Alnwick / Haldimand's second annual Santa Claus Parade — featuring Santa himself!

The parade will be held in Roseneath on Saturday, Dec.10 at 6 p.m.The parade will be assembling on 3rd Line Road and travelling southeast along Division Street, turning left onto County Road 45. It will continue travelling north along County Road 45 and turn right into the centre entrance to the Roseneath Fairgrounds. The parade will make its way around the track and past the judges, who will have a spectacular view of the parade participants from the bleachers. Following the parade the first prize milk can will be awarded to the participant's float which scores the highest on the judges' sheets. There is no specific theme this year: be inspired by your imagination

and creativity. The Roseneath Public School will be having a colouring contest in each of its three divisions with one winner in each receiving the opportunity to carry the banner at the start of the parade. The remainder of the colour contest entries will be used to decorate the Alnwick Civic Centre. We look forward to viewing these masterpieces.

The Public School PTA will be having a sale called Santa's Little Helper, offering small gift purchases by children, for their parents, with pocket change.

The celebration will continue in the Alnwick Civic



Sandra Jaynes COUNCIL CORNER

Cente following the parade with visits from Santa and Mrs. Claus, entertainment by the local school children and the United Church Choir. Refreshments of coffee, hot chocolate, apple cider and cookies will be available to all. It's a great time for kids to get their last-minute letters to Santa as well.

We look forward to a great event and encourage you to participate or come on out an enjoy the evening with family, friends and neighbours. The Township's Santa Claus Parade is intended to be a rotating event and so far the response to this has been both enthusiastic and encouraging.

Our next Santa Claus Parade committee meeting is scheduled for Nov. 10 at 7 p.m. in the Roseneath ACC, please feel free to join us. You can contact Sandra Jaynes at 905-349-2784, Jim Fell at 905-556-0335 or the Roseneath Township Office at 905-352-3949 with any questions, concerns or comments.

Sandra Jaynes is a member of Alnwick/Haldimand Township council.



www.northumberlandtoday.com